



Lake Erie Swimming Board Meeting





December 20, 2010





Solon Police Station Community Room

Present:  Julie Bare, Craig Yaniglos, Kim Stewart, Diane Finnerty, Morgan Cohara, KJ Stang, Dave Olivier, Laura Tryzbinski, Brenda De la Cruz, 
Absent:  Tom Stacey, Eric Dennis, Pam Cook, Chuck Kunsman, Marilyn Duman, Jimmy Dagley, Mike Gaudiani, Julie Knurek, Frank Campbell
Guests:  Tina McCauley, Sarah Tobin

Meeting was called to order at 7:17 p.m..

There are no conflicts of interest.

Julie Bare read aloud a letter from the Solon Police Department thanking Lake Erie Swimming for the recent lunch we provided in appreciation for our use of the community room.

Tina would like to pull the Age Group Chair Report from the consent agenda.

Consent agenda approved with exception of Age Group Chair Report

Age Group Chair Report:  The Age Group Committee met at the Braun meet and looked at the 2011-2012 meet schedule.  The meets will be re-arranged.  There will be more opportunities for distance events.  The bronze qualifier will probably be 12 and under with a 13 and over last chance meet being added to the schedule a week after.  This change would shorten the bronze meet by one hour and forty-five minutes.  The committee will meet again in the next week.  John Bailey’s middle school meet listed on the Lake Erie schedule is not an observed meet.  People assume that because it is listed on the website, it should be observed.  An explanation will be provided on the website to clarify this.  The new head coach for the Zone team has had no Zone experience.  Tina suggested that there should be a coaches’ meeting before the team leaves.  Tina says she will be happy to help lead this meeting.  There are expectations of the Zone coach that can be tricky.  Tina would also recommend that this situation does not occur again.  There were coaches on the Zone list who have had prior Zone experience.  We need to make sure our athletes are there with knowledgeable people.  Dave has no comments and will help facilitate the meeting for coaches.
Action Items

1.  Approval of LSC Travel Policy:  USA Swimming published an example of the travel policy a few weeks ago.  Chuck used this as a template and made additions to form our policy.  HOD will eventually vote on this, but we need to approve it as we need to have a policy by January 1.  Motion to approve travel policy passed.
2. Approval of Internal Audit:  Craig reports no major problems.  Tamara Sweeney did the audit.  Each month was evaluated.  There were a couple of receipt issues in the spring, most likely due to lack of continuity during board change over.  Motion to approve internal audit approved.
3. Waive Sanction Fee for Summer Sectionals:  The surcharge has already been waived.  In the past we have waived the sanction fee for these types of events as well.  Motion to waive the sanction fee for Summer Sectionals passed.
Discussion Items
1.  Lap Counter Extension Poles:   Eric Peterson suggested we look into poles for lap counters.  The LSC did purchase the lap counters currently in use at CSU.  There are poles to attached to the counters to make putting the counters in the water much easier.  The device that fits onto the lap counter is what we would purchase.  The poles themselves would be purchased at a hardware store.  We own about twelve counters.  There was some discussion about who would use these counters and where they would be used.  Would we charge a rental for outside use or would replacement cost be charged if equipment is broken?  We will research this further and vote on this issue in January.  
2. Payment for Officials’ and Board of Review Members’ background checks:  Currently we pay for background checks for officials and board of review members (not coaches).  Background checks have become a national policy in the meantime and the cost has gone up to $38 for coaches and officials.  Otherwise, the board member fee is $21.  With this increase in fee, it is becoming more expensive for Lake Erie to cover the cost.  Franks thinks some officials might not choose to renew if they have to pay for background checks (letter from Frank read at meeting).  Officials do get paid unlike volunteers.  Julie Bare will ask Julie Knurek to prepare legislation to remove payment of background checks for officials.  This would be voted on at the next HOD.  
Reports

1.  Athlete Reps:  KJ wants to amend our Lake Erie Swimming vision statement to read “in swimming and in life” so that it is grammatically correct (parallelism).  Motion to amend our vision statement to “Lake Erie Swimming . . .  inspiring the pursuit of excellence in swimming and in life.” approved.  Nominations for new reps will need to be done at spring champs.  This could be done on the internet or in person.  Sometimes athletes do not realize how big of a commitment these jobs are.  Coaches may have some recommendations.  The board cannot set the criteria.  Runoffs may be appropriate. 
Other Reports
1. Black History Meet:  Lake Erie has been invited to participate and the Diversity Committee will be putting information on the website.  The meet is in February and deadline for registration is approximately mid January.  Roderick Speed will be the head coach.  Canton has been contacted as there are a group of kids from this area who may want to attend.  The second coach will probably come from Canton.   Sarah will do meet entries for this meet.

2. Trip to Nationals:  Craig was unable to go as he had to run practice, but Dave Oliver went.  Overall the trip was a positive experience.  If Nationals are within driving distance, Lake Erie should consider attending again, although summer is a better time due to school being in session.  
Old Business – none

New Business :

1.  Finance:   Sarah feels that the finance committee needs to get the new rules out to the public.  She specifically has issues with people having to put purchases on their own personal credit cards prior to having receipts.  Some people do not even have credit cards.  Payment for Quads is a current issue.  Sarah has to pay the coaches.  There are at least two coaches now for Quads.  Craig thinks it is not a good practice to write checks to individuals.  Craig is looking into a new Lake Erie credit card. We do have an old Chase card with Bob Happ on the account.  American Express offers business credit cards which can be issued to several different names.   There would essentially not be a limit on the American Express card unlike the Chase card.  Tina says in the past when checks have been written to individuals, receipts and very detailed reports of expenditure were required.  Hospitality reimbursement was an issue recently due to a lack of receipts.  Sarah needs to pick up restaurant gift cards for volunteer recognition.  Diane will write a check ($2000) to cover costs directly to the restaurant and Sarah will give her the receipt.  Julie will keep the gift cards. 
2.  Copiers:   There is supposed to be an equipment manager to manage the copier at CSU.  Right now there are 200 copies that are not accounted for between Braun and Shaker meets.  It would not be worth pursuing the matter of the 200 copies with CSU.  The copier was not put away after Braun, although whether it is our responsibility or CSU’s responsibility is debatable.  Craig will call CSU regarding this matter.  
3. Swimposium:  Getting a college coach speaker for a fall Swimposium could be a problem as this is football season and college swimming recruiting season.  Solon will likely be the site, although they will confirm in March.  Diana Munz is a possibility for a speaker.  Tina says Daniel Coyle is a good motivational speaker for a possible coach lecture.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m..
